

Mark R. Herring Attorney General Office of the Attorney General

900 East Main Street Richmond, Virginia 23219 804-786-2071 FAX 804-786-1991 Virginia Relay Services 800-828-1120 7-1-1

April 27, 2016

The Honorable David K. Paylor, Director Virginia Department of Environmental Quality 629 East Main Street Richmond, Virginia 23219

Re: Waste Tire End User Reimbursement Regulation (9 VAC 20-150)

Dear Director Paylor,

I have reviewed the above-referenced regulations. It is my opinion these regulations do not exceed the Waste Management Board's authority to regulate set out in Chapter 14 of Title 10.1 of the Code of Virginia.

If I may be of any further assistance to you relating to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely, Sele

Kelci A. Block

Assistant Attorney General